
February 10, 2023 

Andrew Morris 
Planner/GIS Technician 
City of Madeira Beach  
300 Municipal Drive  
Madeira Beach, FL 33708 

RE: Review of proposed amendments to Comprehensive Plan (Ord. No. 2023-11) 

Dear Andrew: 

Thank you for forwarding the proposed amendments to the City’s Comprehensive Plan. Staff have 
reviewed the proposed amendments and find that the City is required to address several 
inconsistencies outlined in the attached review form. Staff have also outlined recommended 
amendments which would provide clarity in consistency with the Countywide Rules.  

Staff recommends the City of Madeira Beach thoroughly review the attached narrative for required 
amendments which will address inconsistencies with the City’s Comprehensive Plan and Countywide 
Rules, particularly with the following sections of the Future Land Use Element regarding the 
density/intensity standards for various future land use categories: FLU Element, Policy 4.1.1.2 
(Residential/Office/Retail, Resort Facilities Medium and Resort Facilities High categories) and FLU 
Element, Policy 4.1.1.3 (Commercial General category).  

Forward Pinellas staff are happy to provide clarifications and continue assisting the City of Madeira 
Beach in matters of consistency with the Countywide Rules.   

If you have any questions, please feel free to email nrahman@forwardpinellas.org. 

Sincerely, 

Nousheen Rahman 
Planner 
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